
MBARARA DISTRICT LOCAL GOVERNMENT 

IMPROVEMENT OF HEALTH INFRASTRUCTURE AT RUBAYA 

HEALTH CENTRE III  

Mbarara District Local government with support from Ministry of Health has 

greatly improved infrastructure development at Rubaya HC III during the 

financial year 2018/2019.  

The District has constructed an Out Patient Department (OPD) using 

DDEG and PHC Funds. The Project costed about 193 million and was 

funded from DDEG and PHC grants. The New OPD is shown below. 

 

NEWLY CONSTRUCTED OPD AT RUBAYA H/C III 

 



Ministry of Health Financed the Construction of a Martenate Ward at a cost 

of 138 million and renovated the old martenate Ward.  They further worked 

on the compound and general beautification of the Health facility as shown 

below. 

 

NEWLY CONSTRUCTED MARTENATE WARD AT RUBAYA H/C III 



UNICEF supported us by constructing the shade at the facility to provide 

shelter to patients.  

 

NEWLY CONSTRUCTED SHADE ON THE LEFT and REHABILITATED  

MARTENATE WARD  


